
Faculty Senate Parking Advisory Committee 
Meeting of the meeting - 9-10-15 

 
Present: Donna Frazee, Timothy Ravich, Ella Bossy-Wetzel, Kimberly Jentsch, Victoria Loerzel, Manuel 
Rivera (via phone-conference), Steven Whiting, Curtis Sawyer, Kris Singh 
 
Agenda Items 

1. Committee addressed the first agenda item of assigning two members of the committee to 
serve as volunteers on the “committee title.” Kimberly Jentsch had previously volunteered to 
serve, and Donna Frazee volunteered to serve as the second member of this committee.  
 

2. The committee addressed an issue raised by the Dean of the Rosen College regarding parking 
arrangements for Rosen faculty on the main campus, particularly when they are travelling to the 
main campus for committee assignments. According to committee member Manuel Rivera, 
faculty from Rosen were under the impression that they had to pay $5 per day to park on main 
campus. Kris Singh outlined options that the Rosen College would have to address this situation, 
including the purchase of hang tags that could be shared, and the bulk purchase of day parking 
passes, available to the Rosen College at a cost of $1 per day. The availability of $1 per day 
passes appeared to solve this situation, and it was agreed that Kris Singh would contact the 
Dean of the Rosen College to resolve this situation. As a mechanism is already in place to solve 
this issue, no further committee action was required.  
 

3. The Advisory Committee addressed the question of when it will next meet. It was agreed that 
the next meeting would take place on an ad hoc basis, with a status update meeting taking place 
no later than the end of November. Donna Frazee agreed to send a scheduling request for a 
mid-November meeting to committee members.  
 

4. Miscellaneous business. The first item of miscellaneous business was raised by Ella Bossy-Wetzel 
concerning visitor parking at the College of Medicine in Lake Nona. Kris Singh addressed the 
options available to the College and its visitors. The discussion seemed to indicate that 
reasonable options for visitor parking were available (the College can purchase day passes at the 
bulk price of $1 per day to distribute to its visitors), but that there was an unclear understanding 
of these options. It was agreed that Kris Singh would assure that proper signage was present at 
the College of Medicine, and that follow-up communication between the College and Parking 
and Transportation Services would be initiated. The second item of miscellaneous business 
concerned questions of safety in parking structures on campus. Kris Singh and Curtis Sawyer 
addressed the current initiatives regarding security cameras, license plate recognition 
technology, and other security efforts.  
 

5. The meeting was adjourned.  
 


